
 
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

December 20, 2022 

12:30 p.m. Alaska time 

Alaska Industrial Development and Export Authority 

813 West Northern Lights Blvd. 

Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Dial-in: (888) 585-9008; Passcode: 212-753-619# 

 

The Alaska Industrial Development and Export Authority (the “Authority”) will hold a 

public hearing on Tuesday, December 20, 2022, at 12:30 p.m. Alaska Time, or as soon thereafter 

as possible, pursuant to Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 (as amended, the 

“Code”), at the Authority’s Board Room located at 813 West Northern Lights Blvd, Anchorage, 

Alaska, 99503 and by telephone, in accordance with IRS Rev. Proc. 2022-20. The dial-in number 

is (888) 585-9008, passcode: 212-753-619#. The purpose of the public hearing is to consider 

proposed amendments on certain documents in connection with the Authority’s Variable Rate 

Revenue Bonds (AKBEV Group, LLC Project), Series 2014A in an aggregate principal amount 

not to exceed $4,285,000 (the “Bonds”), the amendment of which will result in a reissuance and a 

deemed refinancing of the Bonds for federal income tax purposes. 

The Bonds were issued as qualified small issue bonds for a manufacturing facility as 

defined in section 144(a) of the Code, and the proceeds of the Bonds were loaned to AKBEV 

Group, LLC (the “Borrower”) to provide funds necessary to pay the costs of the acquisition, 

design, construction, and equipping of a building and other related facilities for use in the 

Borrower’s brewing business, including and without limitation, acquisition of kegs and four new 

stainless steel tanks (collectively, the “Project”). The Project is owned, operated, and managed by 

the Borrower, and is located at 5351 and 5429 Shaune Drive, Juneau, Alaska 99801. 

Verbal comments will be taken from members of the public participating in the hearing in-

person or telephonically regarding the above-referenced Bond re-issuance. Written comments may 

be sent prior to the meeting to: AIDEA Attn.: Geoffrey Johns, 813 West Northern Lights Blvd, 

Anchorage, Alaska, 99503 or via email to gjohns@aidea.org. 

The hearing shall constitute the public hearing and satisfy public meeting requirements 

referred to in Section 147(f) of the Code. 
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Posted: December 13, 2022 


